WARTBURG COLLEGE



WAVERLY, IOWA

DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS



February 6, 1967

Earle L. Canfield, Dean Graduate Division Drake University Des Moines, Iowa 50311

Dear Professor Canfield:

Professor John M.H.Olmsted of Southern Illinois University has indicated that he will give the invited address at our Section meeting on April 21. In a letter to him yesterday, I indicated that, "...we arrived at a fee of \$100 to cover expenses and the honorarium."

I have invited Dr. Fred C.Leone to give a longer paper of 20 to 30 minutes, but I have not received any response from him as yet. Rev. John C. Friedell has agreed to act as chairman of the panel on the topic, "Problems in the first two years of college teaching." I have yet to hear from one of the individuals whom I have asked to serve on this panel.

Since I still have received no paper titles, I would like to have you send a letter to the MAA members. The content of this letter I would like to leave to your discretion and experience. I am enclosing a list of the new MAA Representatives which I have appointed since you might not have some of these on your membership list. I am also including the names of MAA Representatives from a list which was passed on to me.

If the extra work on your part could be justified, I would like to see the MAA Representatives get the same letter that the others receive with a special last paragraph of appeal to them in their capacity to encourage papers from other members of their department.

Thank you for your time and effort.

Sincerely,

Hilliam L. Haltmann

William L. Waltmann Chairman, Iowa Section MAA